HAVELOCK UMC NEWSLETTER

402-466-6736

Volume 55, No 7 July 26, 2013

WELCOME REVEREND HADEN

Rev. Haden is a native of Texas but is a Nebraskan at heart. He has two sons, three grandsons, two granddaughters and a granddaughter on the way who all live in North Texas.

He attended Tarleton State University in Stephenville, TX and St. Paul School of Theology in Kansas City, MO. As a seminary student he served as pastor at Ellis and Odell, NE. He has served full time as pastor at Madrid and Elsie – in Lincoln, at St. James and Warren, also in Ceresco and Valpariso. For the past two years, he served as extension minister at Spirit Quest Addiction and Mental Health Recovery Support in Lincoln.

Richard is married to Sally Ruggia-Haden. Sally serves as pastor at Palmyra and Cheney.

A reception for Richard was held on Sunday morning, July 28th.

PASTOR CHUCK RETIRES

More than 150 well-wishers turned out for Pastor Chuck's retirement event on June 30th. The program included reflections and musical tributes. The church thanks the following people for planning and carrying out the event: Beth and Dean Honnen, Deb Hammond, Gloria Coil, Karen and Bob Lamb, Lois Anderson, Pati Hughes, Ross Farley, Susan and Tony Martin, Matthew Porath, Leona Frerichs, Nancy Ess, LaVonne Rosenthal, Vicki Finney, Danielle Picotte, Dylan Lamb, Julia Sanford, Robert Sanford, Chris Plock, Sandy and Ken Carlson. After some time traveling in the northern Rocky Mountains, he will continue to help others through the Omaha Siena/Francis

House, Nebraska's largest homeless facility providing emergency shelter, clothing, and food as well as outreach/case management.

THE METHODIST PIE BOOTH

This year Havelock UMC is going to run the pie booth at the County Fair for two full days. The dates are Tuesday, August 6th and Friday, August 9th a.m. to 9:00 p.m.

We are still in need of help in the booth. You can sign-up on Sunday morning or call Laura Pape, 402-466-6338 or Leona Frerichs at the church, 402-466-6736.

We will be making the pies on Monday, August 5th and Thursday, August 8th. We will be making 25 pies each day. If you would like to help see Laura or Leona.

KAMRYN PLOCK'S BRONZE AWARD RECEPTION

Thanks to everyone who donated to my Girl Scout Bronze Award project. There will be a reception for Kamryn on Sunday, August 4th right after church to noon in Fellowship Hall. Everyone is invited!! Any questions call Kristen Plock, 402-488-1225.

FLOWERS

The following dates are still open on the flower calendar: August 4, 18, September 1 & 29.

This is a nice way to honor a loved one, someone's birthday, or anniversary, or in remembrance of someone who is deceased.

KING FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP

The King Family Scholarship was presented to Dylan Lamb on Sunday, July 21st. Dylan will be attending Doan College this fall.

Dylan is the daughter of Bob and Karen Lamb and the granddaughter of Bonnie Kalkwarf.

NEW BABY

Congratulations to Marie Hughes on the new arrival of her daughter Mya Marie on Monday, July 22nd.

Mya is the granddaughter of Pati Hughes.

UMW EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE TO MEET

The United Methodist Women's Executive Committee will meet on Monday, August 12th, 7:00 p.m. in the church library.

CHANGE OF DATE

The date for the 4th Wednesday supper is being changed in August to the 3rd Wednesday, August 21st at 5:00 p.m. only for the month of August. The menu to be announced at a later date.

DIAPER DEPOT

The first Sunday of each month we will be collecting diapers, wipes and Desitin ointment for Diaper Depot. The box will be paced in the narthex on Sunday, August 4th. Also, monetary donations will be accepted and put to use to support this worthwhile cause.

THANK YOU

Many thanks to my Havelock friends for attending the 70th birthday deal last month. I am more fortunate that I deserve. I think Sandy and daughters Deb, Vicki and Kari figured that they had better do it this year due to my reckless fly fishing life style.

Ken Carlson

Thank you to all who helped with the 4th of July block party!

A SPECIAL THANK YOU to those who set-up, took down, cooked worked games and crafts and to those who sold all the wonderful items on our .25 cent table. Thanks to all who contributed with supplies and money donations and thanks to Deb Hammond who so graciously donated the hot dogs for the meal. It wouldn't have happened without all of you. We are only able to do this community event because of all he support and help we receive from the members of this church.

Thank you and God bless!!

Sandy Carlson

We appreciate the prayers for healing for my granddaughter Leah. Also thanks for Pastor Chuck's hospital visit. Leah suffered with pancreatic inflammation.

Eldine Dove & Family

FELLOWSHIP COFFEE

Join us for coffee and refreshments before worship on Sunday mornings in Friendship Parlor.

AUGUST

1					
2	6:30-8:30 Narcotics Anonymous				
2	9:00 – 12:00 Private Meeting				
4	9:00 – 9:00 Pie Booth (Youth)				
	9:00 Fellowship Coffee				
	9:30 Morning Worship				
	10:30 Reception – Kamryn Plock				
5	8:00 Church Making Pies				
	9:00 – 9:00 Pie Booth (Youth)				
	7:00 AA				
6	9:00 – 9:00 Pie Booth (Church)				
	5:00 Foodnet				
7					
8	8:00 Church Making Pies				
9	9:00 – 9:00 Pie Booth (Church)				
	6:30 – 8:30 Narcotics Anonymous				
0					
11	9:00 Fellowship Coffee				
	9:30 Morning Worship				
12	7:00 AA				
	7:00 UMW Executive Committee				
	5:00 Foodnet				
14					
15	(20 0 20)				
	6:30 – 8:30 Narcotics Anonymous				
17	8:30 Esther Circle				
1.0	9:00 – 2:30 Quilts for Kids				
	9:00 Fellowship Coffee				
	9:30 Morning Worship				
19	9:00 Deadline For News				
20	7:00 AA				
	5:00 Foodnet				
	5:00 – 6:30 3 rd Wednesday Dinner				
22	9:00 Hav-O-Gran Issued				
23	6:30 – 8:30 Narcotics Anonymous				
24	0.50 – 8.50 Narcotics Allohymous				
	9:00 Fellowship Coffee				
23	9:30 Morning Worship				
	4:00 O.V.E.R.				
26	7:00 AA				
	5:00 Foodnet				
28	J.00 I dodnet				
28 29					
	6:30 – 8:30 Narcotics Anonymous				
~ 0	o.co o i mi conco i mon yimous				

LOVE THOSE CHURCH LADIES

These sentences (with all the BLOOPES) actually appeared in church bulletins or were announced in church services.

A bean supper will be held on Tuesday evening in the church hall. Music will follow.

At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic will be 'What Is Hell?' Come early and listen to our choir practice.

Eight new choir robes are currently needed due to the addition of several new members and to the deterioration of some older ones.

Scouts are saving aluminum cans, bottles and other items to be recycled. Proceeds will be used to cripple children.

Please place your donation in the envelope along with the deceased person you want remembered.

The church will host an evening of fine dining, super entertainment and gracious hostility.

Potluck supper Sunday at 5:00 PM – prayer and medication to follow.

The ladies of the church have cast off clothing of every kind. They may be seen in the basement on Friday afternoon.

This evening at 7 PM there will be a hymn singing in the park across from the Church. Bring a blanket and come prepared to sin.

Ladies Bible Study will be held Thursday morning at 10 AM. All ladies are invited to lunch in the Fellowship Hall after the B. S. is done.